
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

May 1, 2013 
 
 
UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 
May 8 – Club Assembly 
 
May 15 – Mystery meeting 
 
May 22 – Robert Martin, Maine Technology Institute 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

May 8  May 15 May 22 
Song  Butterworth Callahan Carson 
Invocation Lourie  McGovern Meyers 
Raffle Gift Barker  Butterworth Callahan 
Conductor Carson  Conroy  Cotter 
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
May 10 – “Longhaulers Luncheon” at Portland Rotary for Rotarians with 20+ years in Rotary 
 
May 14 – Soup Kitchen 
 
May 15 – VA2k Walk and Roll 
 
May 17-19- District Conference, Spruce Point Inn, Boothbay Harbor 
 
May 18 – Bug Light Open House 11-3, in conjunction with Kite Festival 
 
June 15 – Family Fun Day! 
 
July 28 – Rotary Spring Point 5k Classic 
 
What’s New With Our Members 
 
Happy Birthday to John Hewitt (5/9) and Bill York (5/14) 
 
Welcome back, Paul Butler and Anamaria Gonzalez!!! 
 



Thanks to Bill York for being such a good sport and singing a capella 
for us at Wednesday’s meeting. 
 
 
HELP WANTED #1 – Volunteers are needed to distribute flyers about our Spring Point Road 
Race to runners at the Mothers Day 5k at Deering Oaks Park on Sunday, May 12 at 8:30. This 
should only take about an hour at most; please contact Jason Seymour if you can help. 
 
HELP WANTED #2 – After 18 years as secretary, Paul Butler has decided that he would like to 
join us on the other side of the table prior to the meetings. He will be resigning effective June 30, 
and we will need a new club secretary. Please contact either Paul, Bob Flynn or Ellie Speh if you 
are interested in finding out more about the duties of the secretary. 
 
Raffle  - It’s so nice to have new members with fresh ideas for raffle gifts! Bill Phillips won a 
hanging plant donated by Lyla Baldwin.  
 
The Bollard. Chris Busby, founder of the free monthly paper The Bollard, spoke about his prior 
experience in alternative journalism and how he came to found the paper to fill that unique need 
in Portland. Since its founding seven years ago it has gone from an online paper to a printed 
paper, from a quarterly paper to a monthly paper, and from a southern Maine paper to covering 
northern Maine and Down East as well (through a collaboration with the Bangor Daily News). If 
you don’t get a chance to pick up the paper at your local coffee shop, check it out online at 
thebollard.com.  
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ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH 
PORTLAND/CAPE ELIZABETH, MAINE 
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Officers 
President – Bob Flynn 

President-Elect – Ellie Speh 
Vice President – Kathy Cotter 

Secretary – Paul Butler 
Treasurer – Nancy Irving 

 
Directors 

Club Administration – Bill Phillips 
Community Service – Dave Bagdasarian 

Membership – Scott Irving 
International & Foundation – Chuck Redman 

New Generations – Jim Russell 
Director-At-Large – Marge Barker 

 
Publicity – Marc Mutty 

Bulletin Editor – Nancy Hawes 


